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Board of Supervisors
January 23, 2012

E. ENGINEERING - C. Robert Wynn, Township Engineer —

1. Pleasant Springs Creek Gravel Bay Removai — At the direction of the Supervisors,
Mr. Wynn solicited proposals for removal of the gravel bar located approximately 400 [t
downstream from the Hillcrest Road Bridge within the Township-owned open space ared as a
result of Tropical Storm Lee. To date, written propesals were received from Ken Beer and Sons
Excavating in the amount of $18,520.00 and Toth Brothers, Inc. in the amount of $16,170.00.
Mr. Wynn also recetved a telephone quote from Litzenberger Excavating, Inc. with a cost of
$19,900.00.  Mr. Litzenberger is aware that the Township cannot accept proposals without
bidding in excess of $18,500.00 and therefore was not submitting a written proposal. In
addition, Mr. Wynn has had several discussions and email correspondence with Mr. Hess of
Blooming Glen Contractors, and expects to receive a written proposal by the timc of this
meeting.  Mr. Wynn noted that the Pleasant Springs Creek is a trout-stocked fishery according
to DEP classification, and as such, work must be accomplished by February 29, 2012 or work
cannot occur until after June 15, 2012. This project is one that the Township has applied for and
is hoping to receive reimburscment from FEMA to complete.

Motion wag made by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supcrviser Groff, and carried
unanimously to authorize acceptance of the proposal by Toth Brothers, Inc. in the amount of
$16,170.00 for the removal of the gravel bar located approximately 500 fi. downstream from the
Hillcrest Road Bridge within the Township Open Space area, as noted above. There was no
public comment.

2. Hilltown Crossings Land Development — Mr. Wynn’s correspondence dated
January 4, 2012 was discussed. Although the developer requested return of the Performance
Bond, alt work has not yet been accomplished, and there wili be a requirement for an 18-month
maintenance peried with escrow.

Motion was made by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supervisor Groff, and carried
unanimously to deny the request of the developer of the Hilltown Crossings Land Development
for return of the Performance Bond; and to require an 18-month maintenance period with
appropriate 15% escrow for this land development, per Mr. Wynn’s correspondence dated
Januarv 4, 2012. There was no public comment.

3. Draft Floodplain Ordinance — A draft Ordinance was prepared by Mr. Wynn and
forwarded to the Board of Supervisors via cover correspondence dated January 16, 2012.
Lengthy discussion took place.  Supervisor Mcllhinney would like to review the proposed draft
Ordinance with Mr. Wynn prior to moving forward.  The Supervisors unanimously agreed to
table the Draft Floodplain Ordinance for further review. There was no public comment.
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K. ADJOURNMENT: Upon motion by Supervisor Mcllhinney, seconded by Supervisor
Groff, and carried unanimously, the January 23, 2012 Hilltown Township Board of Supervisors
mecting was adjourned at 7:22PM.

Respectfuliy submitted,

b g e s h s
Township Secretary

(**NOTE: These minutes were transcribed from notes and recordings taken by Mrs. Lorraine E.
Leslie, Township Treasurer, and are not considered official until approved by the Board of
Supervisors at a public meeting).



